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ADVISORY MEMO 
 
 

TO:  All Building Officials in Miami-Dade County 
 
FROM: Herminio F. Gonzalez, P.E.,  
  Director Building Code Compliance 
 
DATE: January 6, 2003 
 
SUBJECT: Lightweight Insulating Concrete  

 
At their December 19, 2002 meeting, the Board of Rules and Appeals issued a directive 
pursuant to the Florida Building Code, stating that permits and inspections are required for all 
lightweight insulating concrete deck installations. This requirement is applicable to both new 
construction and reroofing applications. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this matter, you may contact Mr. Michael L. Goolsby, 
RRC of my staff, at (305) 375-2901. 
 


